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Health Assessment Requirements for Connecticut Public Schools 
 

Health Assessment Requirements: Health assessment (physicals) requirements for Connecticut public schools 

are mandated by state law (Section 10-206 of the Connecticut General Statutes.) Specifically, Section 10-206 (b) 

states that “each local or regional board of education shall require each child to have a health assessment prior to 

public school enrollment…” In addition, Section 10-206(c) states that “each local or regional board of education shall 

require each pupil enrolled in the public schools to have health assessments in either grade six or grade seven and in 

either grade nine or grade ten…” Specific grade levels are then determined by the local or regional board of educa-

tion.  
 

Assessments and Screening Requirements: Assessments and screenings that must be included in a health as-

sessment are listed in Section 10-206 of the Connecticut General Statutes, Health Assessments.  

 

Exemption from examination or treatment (Section 10-208 of the Connecticut General Statutes). No provi-

sion of section 10-206 or 10-214 shall be construed to require any pupil to undergo a physical or medical examina-

tion or treatment, or to be compelled to receive medical instruction, if the parent or legal guardian of such pupil or 

the pupil, if such pupil is an emancipated minor or is eighteen years of age or older, in writing, notifies the teacher or 

principal or other person in charge of such pupil that such parent or guardian or pupil objects, on religious grounds, 

to such physical or medical examination or treatment or medical instruction. 
 

Provision of Reports to Schools: Each health care provider who has provided immunizations and health assess-

ments to a child who is seeking to enroll in a public school in Connecticut, must provide reports of such immuniza-

tions and health assessments to the designated representative of the local or regional school district governing the 

school in which the child seeks to enroll (Section10-209(b) of the Connecticut General Statutes, Provision of reports to 

schools.)  
 

Availability and Location of Health Assessment Records (HAR-3): The result of each assessment shall be 

recorded on forms that are supplied by the State Board of Education (Section 10-206(d) of the Connecticut General 

Statutes).  This form known as the Health Assessment Record (HAR-3), may also be used for health assessments 

required every year for students participating on sports teams.  The HAR-3 forms are provided to school districts on 

an annual basis and may be downloaded and printed from the Connecticut State Department of Education’s Health 

Promotion Services/School Nurse Web site at http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/cwp/view.asp?a=2678&q=320768#Forms. 

 

Transfer of student records: “When a student enrolls in a school in a new school district or in a new state char-

ter school, the new school district or new state charter school shall provide written notification of such enrollment 

to the school district in which the student previously attended school or the state charter school.  The school dis-

trict in which the student previously attended school or the state charter school that the student previously attended 

(1) shall transfer the student's education records to the new school district or new state charter school no later than 

ten days after receipt of such notification; and (2) if the student's parent or guardian did not give written authoriza-

tion for the transfer of such records, shall send notification of the transfer to the parent or guardian at the same time 

that it transfers the records” (Section 10-220h of the Connecticut General Statutes.) 
 

For questions regarding health assessment requirements, please contact Stephanie Knutson, School Health Consult-

ant at 860-807-2108 or stephanie.knutson@ct.gov. 

 

  Special Point  of Interest: 

  
Information regarding the 2013 Fall  School Nurse Supervisor Conference and the New School Nurse Workshop is 

forthcoming. We sincerely apologize for the delay! 

http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/cwp/view.asp?a=2678&q=320768#Forms
mailto:stephanie.knutson@ct.gov
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         Professional Development Opportunities
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The State of Connecticut Department of Education is committed to a policy of equal opportunity/affirmative action for all qualified persons and does not discriminate 
in any employment practice, education program, or educational activity on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, disability, age, religion or any other basis prohib-
ited by Connecticut state and/or federal nondiscrimination laws. Inquiries regarding the Department of Education’s nondiscrimination policies should be directed to the 
Affirmative Action Administrator, State of Connecticut Department of Education, 25 Industrial Park Road, Middletown, CT 06457-1543, 860-807-2071. 

Nondiscrimination Statement 

S T E P H A N I E  G .  K N U T S O N ,  M S N ,  R N  
S C H O O L  N U R S E  C O N S U L T A N T  

Connecticut State Department of Education 

Bureau of Health/Nutrition, Family Services and 

Adult Education 

25 Industrial Park Road, Middletown, CT 06457 

Phone: 860-807-2108 

E-mail: stephanie.knutson@ct.gov 
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